
 
 

  

 
 

APPOINTMENTS COMMITTEE MEETING 
 
 

April 30, 2024 
2:00pm 

 
MEETING MINUTES 

    

Chair of Committee Councilor Jeffrey Mendes opened the meeting of the Appointments 

Committee in the Selectmen’s Conference Room at 2:00pm and made the following announcement: 

This meeting is being recorded and will be rebroadcast on the Town of Barnstable’s Government Access 

Channel.  In accordance with Massachusetts General Laws Chapter 30A, Section 20, the Chair must 

inquire whether anyone else is recording this meeting and, if so, please make their presence known. 

This meeting will be replayed via Xfinity Channel 8 or high-definition Channel 1072. It may also be 

accessed via the Government Access Channel live video on demand archives on the Town of 

Barnstable’s website: https://streaming85.townofbarnstable.us/CablecastPublicSite/?channel=1  

The administrator to the Town Council took Roll call, all members present in the Selectmen’s 

Conference Room.  

 Ms. Nagel discussed the issue of affordable housing and proposed a change in the legislature to include 

affordable housing in the list of allowed uses for properties bought by the community, with a minimum 

of 10% of the property allocated for affordable housing. They emphasized the importance of 

compromise for the benefit of the town and Ms. Nagel shared her professional background as a nurse 

and lawyer, highlighting her experience as an arbitrator requiring her to find middle ground and 

compromise. She shared her personal background and her family's deep connections to the Cape, and 

her professional journey.  
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The Chair of the Committee and its members welcomed Ms. Hild Haye, who is the current Chair 

of the Housing Committee. Ms. Haye addressed the challenges faced by the Barnstable Housing 

Committee. Ms. Haye is a healthcare professional and chair of the Barnstable Housing Committee, 

shared her experiences and discussed the need for improvement, particularly in housing availability and 

affordability. Ms. Haye emphasized the importance of unity and focusing on the common good, and 



 
 

  

expressed her support for the formation of a new ad hoc committee to address unresolved issues. She 

also highlighted the need for new investors, prioritizing the issue of high costs of living and building, 

and the scarcity of land. Ms. Haye discussed the ongoing struggles within the housing committee, the 

potential of repurposing deteriorating structures for housing, and the necessity of reaching an agreement 

to implement these ideas. She reiterated the importance of community acceptance and working together 

towards common goals. The Housing Committee stopped meeting when the Planning and Development 

Department lost their housing coordinator. She emphasized the frustration in meeting without one, who 

gave the committee direction. 

 

 

The Chair of the Committee and its members welcomed Ms. Lori Crawley, resident of Hyannis, 



 
 

  

 



 
 

  

 

 



 
 

  

 



 
 

  

 



 
 

  

 



 
 

  

 



 
 

  

 



 
 

  

 



 
 

  

 



 
 

  

 



 
 

  

 

 

Ms. Richardson shared her extensive community involvement, including her work with senior citizens, 

homeless populations, and short-term rental regulations. She emphasized her commitment to building 



 
 

  

consensus, listening to different perspectives, and ensuring residents feel heard. She also discussed her 

professional background in real estate and retirement, and her renewed interest in helping young 

families secure housing. She addressed the issue of zoning and its impact on housing, suggesting short-

term regulations and the appointment of a diverse group of citizens to various committees. Lastly, she 

expressed her concerns about changes in the town and her intent to assist young professionals in 

securing a house on Cape Cod 

 

Hi Cynthia 
This is Rodney Tavano I have applied for the zoning board of appeals but would help out on any of 

these committees please let me know if there is an open spot for me 
Thank you 

 
  ◻︎Committee to Review Town Council Rules and the Town Code 



 
 

  

  ◻︎Committee to Review the purpose, composition, functionality and effectiveness of the  
Standing committee of the town 

  ◻︎Committee to Review and Assess Zoning and Review the Town’s use of regulatory 
agreements 

  ◻︎Committee to assess and recommend strategies for housing creation within the town 

  ◻︎Committee to recommend policy with respect to the town’s acquisition and disposition of 
property and development of town-owned property. 

                    

 

Ms. Bodah shared her extensive experience in economic development and her involvement in local 

housing issues, with a particular focus on the challenges faced by hospitality businesses and the need for 



 
 

  

improved parking solutions. She also discussed the delivery service strategies of her business and her 

participation in the "Long Table" event. Ms. Bodah emphasized her commitment to community 

advocacy, especially in addressing housing and community concerns on Cape Cod. She underscored her 

belief in the necessity of a "village" approach to tackling community challenges. Alana, the owner of the 

Caribbean Lounge, shared her experiences in the hospitality industry, highlighting the need for 

compromise to meet customer needs. 

                                        

 

                                                    



 
 

  

Mr. Alsman, an experienced urban planner and economic development manager expressed his concerns 

about the current state of housing. He highlighted the negative impacts of the state's housing policies, 

such as the lack of parking requirements, setbacks, and increased housing prices. He shared his 

knowledge and experience in planning and zoning, emphasizing the importance of considering 

neighborhoods as individual units and preserving protected mobile home parks. He also discussed 

strategies for creating pedestrian-friendly environments and balancing vehicular traffic and pedestrian 

comfort. He offered his expertise to contribute to the General Plan Review and improve the 

attractiveness and comfort of areas like Downtown Hyannis. 

 

 



 
 

  

 



 
 

  

 

Ms. Barboza shared her views on community involvement, emphasizing her belief in treating everyone 

equally and helping those in need. She expressed her concerns about the changing character of the Cape, 

criticizing the influx of people trying to make it more upscale and the impact of high rents. She also 

highlighted her commitment to social justice, sharing her experiences with prejudice and poverty, and 

encouraged others to get involved in causes they feel passionate about. She urged attendees to reflect on 

their roles and contributions to the community. 

 



 
 

  

 

 

Chair of Committee asked for a motion to adjourn, Councilor Clark made the motion to adjourn, 

Councilor Bloom seconded, all members present voted in favor of adjournment. 



 
 

  

 

Councilor Terkelsen yes 

Councilor Burdick yes 

Councilor Mendes yes 

Councilor Clark     yes 

Councilor Bloom   yes 

 

ADJOURN: 5:45 pm 

 


